

CITY OF SAINT PAUL

OFFICE OF THE CITY COUNCIL 310 CITY HALL 15 WEST KELLOGG BOULEVARD SAINT PAUL, MN 55102-1615

EMAIL: <u>legislativehearings@ci.stpaul.mn.us</u> PHONE: (651) 266-8560 FAX: (651) 266-8574

December 9, 2013

REVISED LETTER

Julie Ross 10005 Fox Run Road Woodbury MN 55129

VIA US MAIL

Re: Tax Assessment for property at <u>212 Baker Street East (J1401A)</u>

Dear Ms. Ross:

This is to confirm that on September 17, 2013 at the Legislative Hearing, Marcia Moermond, Legislative Hearing Officer stated that she needed to check with DSI staff to see if there was returned mail regarding the clean-up done on July 11, 2013 for the above-referenced matter. A status report was given at the October 1, 2013 hearing and DSI staff indicated there was no returned mail. Therefore, Ms. Moermond will recommend that the City Council approve the assessment of \$448.00.

The City Council public hearing is scheduled for <u>Thursday</u>, <u>January 2</u>, <u>2014 at 5:30 p.m. in Room 300 Council Chambers</u> if you wish to contest further.

If you have questions, please contact me at 651-266-8563.

Sincerely,

MV

Mai Vang Legislative Hearing Coordinator

c: Scott St. Martin (email)
Paula Seeley (email)